
 

 

September 2024 NASFA Minutes 
by Steve Sloan 

 
The September meeting of the North Alabama Science Fiction Association was called to 
order on Saturday, September 21, 2024 in the Madison satellite location of Willowbrook 
Baptist Church at 6:08:12 PM by President Mary Lampert and the traditional gavel. 
 

OLD BUSINESS 
 
Not-a-Con t-shirts are on sale. 
 

NEW BUSINESS 
 
Sam had three NESFA zines and asked if anyone wanted them. He eventually flung them 
at Gary. 
 

NOT-A-CON BUSINESS 
 
Not-a-Con is scheduled for Friday 10/18 and Saturday 10/19. Hotel rooms were still 
available as of the meeting. The room block link was up on the con website. 
 
Stephanie Osborn has agreed to be a guest, and she is scheduled for two programs. Les 
Johnson is definitely out this year. Some of the members of the Writers and Cake 
Appreciation Society won’t be available, so they may not be giving their traditional 
readings. 
 
Not-a-Con will have spades and other gaming. 
 
Please order your t-shirts by the end of September so we can get them in time for the con. 
We will probably also let people order t-shirts at the con, which will be available for pick 
up later. 
 
As of the meeting, no artwork had been sent to us, so we probably won’t have an Art 
Show. 
 
Ray will be bringing bacon candy! 
 
You could buy a Not-a-Con membership at the meeting for $30, or you can buy a 
membership at the door for the same price. 
 
Randy created artwork for the con badges. 
 
Bring any beverages and snacks you want to share. 
 
As usual, Not-a-Con will start around 3 PM on Friday. 



 

 

 
Sam moved to adjourn at 6:16:57 PM. 
 
For the September program, Judy showed three YouTube videos about Legos: “Why 
Lego isn’t (just) a toy company”, “I remade history using Lego”, and a clip from “Lego 
Indiana Jones and the Last Crusade”. She also brought a few Lego sets for people to 
build. The After the Meeting Meeting was held at the same location as the meeting. 
 


